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Appeal from a judgment (denominated order) of the Supreme Court,
Monroe County (John J. Ark, J.), entered December 23, 2020 in a
proceeding pursuant to CPLR article 78 and declaratory judgment
action.  The judgment, inter alia, annulled a building permit.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously vacated on the law and in the exercise of discretion
without costs and the matter is remitted to Supreme Court, Monroe
County, for further proceedings in accordance with the following
memorandum:  In these hybrid CPLR article 78 proceedings and actions
for declaratory judgment and money damages, respondent-defendant Carl
Myers Enterprises, Inc. (CME) appeals from a judgment that, inter
alia, annulled a building permit obtained by CME and annulled a
decision by a local planning board.  The judgment is supported by a
19-page written decision drafted by counsel for petitioners-plaintiffs
(petitioners), with only three minor modifications made by Supreme



-2- 1048    
CA 21-00202  

Court.  

We agree with CME that the court erred in adopting, almost
verbatim, the proposed decision drafted by petitioners’ counsel as the
final determination in this case (see Bright v Westmoreland County,
380 F3d 729, 731 [3d Cir 2004]).  “When a court adopts a party’s
proposed opinion as its own, the court vitiates the vital purposes
served by judicial opinions” (id.).  Even assuming, arguendo, that CME
could or should have objected to the court’s error, we would exercise
our discretion to correct that error notwithstanding CME’s failure to
object.  We therefore vacate the judgment in its entirety and remit
the matter to Supreme Court for consideration and determination of any
pending issue or motion. 
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